HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH ASSOCIATION LTD

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 24 May 2005 at the Duke of Cumberland, North Ferriby.

PRESENT

Richard Townsend, Steve Ball and Mike Clemson (Directors of HDSA), Craig Ellyard (League Organiser), Mark Shipley (England Squash) and representatives of Anlaby, Beverley, Blackburns, Ferriby Hall, Goole, Haltemprice and Woodford.

APOLOGIES

David Morrison (President), Tony Barker and Mike Slade (Vice-Presidents), Peter Hindmarsh (Appleby-Frodingham), Paul Norton (Hull and ER), Adrian Pybus (Blackburns), Albert Coleman (Beverley) and Andy Cockerill (Coach).

MINUTES

Minutes of the 2004 AGM were approved as a correct record, and there were no matters arising.

REPORT ON THE 2004-5 SEASON

Craig Ellyard reported that, by and large, the Hull and District League had operated smoothly and most matches had been played. The individual tournaments had been less successful, with little participation in the early phases, but the Finals night had been a well-attended and successful event. The newsletter had been welcomed, and an increasing number of visits made to the website. Steve Ball reported on the success of local juniors at county, national and international level. Mike Clemson reported that the Directors had met on four occasions during the year. Andy Tordoff had resigned as a Director, and Paul Norton had been co-opted to the Board.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Richard Townsend presented an up to date picture of the financial situation, as the audited accounts covered the tear up to end September 2004. In summary, the Association’s expenditure had exceeded its income over the last two years. In consequence, the balance in hand before the commencement of the 2005-6 season would be in the region of £1400. Richard felt that the Association needed to maintain a balance of at least £1,000, and therefore expenditure would need to be reduced if income did not increase. He appealed for more advertisers for the forthcoming handbook, since this was one way of achieving this. The report was accepted.

APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR

Richard Townsend proposed that David Berridge not be re-appointed as Auditor, as he felt that the size and simplicity of the Association’s finances did not merit a full audit, and that other arrangements could be made. This was agreed.

APPOINTMENT OF DIRECTORS

Mike Clemson retired by rotation and offered himself for re-election. This was agreed. There were no further nominations for Director.

MEMBERSHIP AND TEAM ENTRY FEES FOR 2005-6

It was agreed that the Membership Fee should remain at £35 and the team entry fee should remain at £40 for the forthcoming season.

ESTABLISHMENT OF DEVELOPMENT GROUP

It was agreed that the responsibility for fulfilling the aims of the Association should be delegated to a Development Group of individuals who had been approached following the successful Development Forum held earlier in the year. All those approached had agreed to be members of the group, these being Henrietta Ball (Haltemprice), Andy Cockerill (Coach), Kenny Martin (Anlaby), Martin Merrikin (Beverley), Derek Norris (Goole), Paul Norton (Hull and ER), Nick Padgett (Coach), Jonathan Rollison (Beverley) and Sapphire Sutcliffe (Hull and ER).

AFFILIATION TO ENGLAND SQUASH

It was reported that the Association could affiliate to England Squash while still having member clubs and centres who are not so affiliated, and that no fee would be payable, as the Association does not have squash courts or individual members. This was agreed.

INTER-CLUB ACTIVITY FOR 2005-6

(a) It was agreed that the Hull and District League should continue in its present form, but that the rules regarding promotion and relegation and the sizes of divisions should be relaxed in favour of teams playing in the division most suited to their strength, with the aim of abiding by the league’s long term principle of providing fair and enjoyable competition. However, it was agreed that the teams finishing first and second in any division should have the right to be promoted if they so wished. It was also agreed that matches cannot be conceded until the end of the season, and that every effort should be made to play all matches. However, any team unable to fulfil a fixture because of their opponents inability to field a team should receive 15 points, and their opponents would have five points deducted.

(b) It was agreed that the Ladies Division should continue in its present form, and efforts should be made to attract more teams.

(c) Junior activity would be in the form of a series of one-off events at weekends hosted by different clubs and centres. Woodford had offered to stage the first, and other clubs present at the meeting also agreed to participate.

(d) It was agreed that the divisional individual tournaments should continue, but that entry into them would be voluntary. All matches would be played in groups at fixed venues on fixed dates. If possible, each tournament, up to the semi-final or final, should be played in sequence to allow the semi-finalists or finalists to play in the next higher individual tournament.

(e) It was agreed that Hull and District Masters Championships (for players in specific age categories from 35 upwards) should be organised during the year.

(f) It was agreed that a Racketball League be established on the same lines as the squash league.

(g) It was agreed that there should not be either a Clubs Knockout or a Teams Knockout Championship.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Various issues were raised relating to provision of after-match refreshments, matches not starting on time, and standards of behaviour during matches. It was agreed that, rather than imposing further rules, these were matters that should be dealt with by team captains within the present rules.

The meeting closed at 9.30pm.

